
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
HEADQUARTERS, U.S. ARMY JOINT MUNITIONS COMMAND 


1 ROCK ISLAND ARSENAL 

ROCK ISLAND,IL 61299-6000 


REPLY TO 

ATTENTION OF: 


October 31, 2012 

SafetylRad Waste Directorate 

Materials Licensing Branch 

Attention: Sandy Frazier 

US Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Region III 

2443 Warrenville Road, Suite 210 

Lisle, Illinois 60532~4352 


Ms. Frazier, 

. As requested in the telephone conversation on October 25,2012, I have enclosed information to 
support our request to consolidate the Tooele Army Depot license (SUC·1391) into the Joint 
Munitions Command license (SUC-1380). Our initial request letter is dated September 19,2012. 
The reference mail control number is 579206. 

Please direct questions or comments to Mr. Kelly Crooks, (309) 782-0338, or Mr. Gary Buckrop, 
(309) 782-2969, electronic mail address usarmy.ria.jmc.mail.army-amc-org-jmc-amsjm­

sf@maiLmil. 


Sincerely, 

~j~>U.(C {1.,sA 
Stephanie A. Christie 
Director, SafetylRad Waste Directorate 

Enclosure 

CF: TEAD, JMTE-COS / Glenna Smith 

Printed On () Recycled Paper 



NAMING AUTHORIZED USERS: Item lA oftha SUC-l380 license identifies, for the US 
Army Joint Munitions Command; the Director of the Safety/Rad Waste Directorate, the radiatiop 
safety officer, and the alternate radiation safety officer. The Director provides oversight of the 
radiation safety program including supervision of the radiation safety officer and alternate. 
Currently these individuals are: 

Ms. Stephanie Christie, Director Safety RadIWaste Directorate 

Mr. Kelly Crooks, ~diation Safety Officer 

Mr. Gary Buckrop, Alternate Radiation Safety.Officer 

The SUC-1380 license is in effect at nmnerous Army installations. Each installation has B: 
radiation safety officer to manage the local program. We do not name installation radiation 
safety officers or other authorized users in the license. To do so would require frequent license 
amendments due to the number of individuals involved and rate ofpersonnel turnover. instead, 
we require installations infonn us when they change radiation safety offioers, and we cominonly 
review the duty appointment and training qualifications ofthose individuals during our on~site 
inspections. 

CONFIRMATION OF OPERATIONS: The SUC·1391 and SUC-13-80 licenses provide' 
coverage for basic ammunition handling and logistics functions; including storage, shipping, 
receiving, transportation, inspection; maintenancet and demilitarization. The SUC-1380 license 
also provides coverage for emergency render-safe operations. Thus, Tooele Army Depot will not 
lose any license capability. ' 

Individuals at Tooele Army Depot have reviewed the SUCw1380 license and application and 
identitY no issues with respeot to Jieense coverage. The individuals at T0oele:A:rmy Depot ' 
Wlderstand they will conduct their depleted uraniwn ammunition operations under the SUC-1380 
license after the license consoHdation takes effect. . 

The following signatures ofthe radiation safety officers for both licenses show the Anny request 
to consolidate the SUC·1391 license into the SUC-1380 license is being made in good fai~h and 
is technically sound. By sigolng thls docmnent, Tooele Army Depot acknowleages that the. 
SUC-l~80 license and application adequately cover all their depleted uranium ammunition 
logistics and handling needs. 

KeUy W. Crooks..::;>' 
Radiation Safety Officer, US Anny Joint Munitions Command 

Enclosure 


